JANUARY 19, 2015 PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES CITY OF EDGERTON

Chris Wellnitz called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Committee members present were Dave Thomas, Chris Wellnitz, and Matt McIntyre. Also present were City Administrator Ramona Flanigan, Mayor Chris Lund, Public Works Director Tom Hartzell, the Edgerton Reporter, and Police Chief Tom Klubertanz.

Klubertanz confirmed the agendas were properly posted on Friday, January 16, 2015 at BMO Harris Bank, the Post Office, Edgerton Library and City Hall.

APPROVAL OF PUBLIC SAFETY MINUTES:

A Wellnitz/Thomas motion to approve the December 15, 2014 Public Safety Committee meeting minutes passed, all voted in favor.

DISCUSS AND CONSIDER EMERGENCY RESPONSE PLAN:

Klubertanz stated that the draft emergency response plan has some changes that need to be made and would like to schedule a Public Safety meeting to focus on the changes that need to be made. The meeting is scheduled for 6:00pm on January 26, 2015 at City Hall.

DISCUSS AND CONSIDER INTERN PROGRAM:

Klubertanz stated that Officer Johnson has expressed interest in Edgerton having an internship program through Blackhawk Technical College. Wellnitz questioned if there would be any liability issues. Klubertanz stated that there would be no cost, no workers comp, no liability, and no uniforms. All cost go through Blackhawk Technical College. Wellnitz requested having some literature on the program at the next meeting.

POLICE CHIEF REPORT:

Klubertanz stated that there was an increase of calls in 2014 compared to 2013. Klubertanz stated that there also has been an increase in theft from cars and garages. The officers spent around 40 hours a month working in SIU.

Being no other business before the Public Safety Committee, a Thomas/Wellnitz motion to adjourn passed, all voted in favor.

Ramona Flanigan/wjm City Administrator